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Recent months have been relatively calm for the CCDP. Following a transfer of the office from the University 
of Windsor (Dr. Ron Frisch, past Executive Director) to the University of Calgary, some time was spent 
updating the web site and ensuring that the list of Departmental heads and chairs was current. The web site 
also contains job postings and award winners from the teaching assistantship program 
http://bolt.lakeheadu.ca/~psychwww/CCDP/CCDPindex.html 

Discussion was held with the President of the CSBBCS (www.csbbcs.org), Dr. Doug Mewhort (Queens 
University) about a possible meeting at their conference. The CSBBCS will next meet June 19- 21, 2008 at 
the University of Western Ontario, however, so that will not be possible. In 2009, CSBBCS will be hosting a 
joint meeting with the BPS in York, England (July 8- 10, 2009). It is possible that CCDP will meet in 
conjunction with CSBBCS in 2010; that issue will be discussed when we next meet. 

The CCDP was asked by CPA about the issue of problems with SSHRC fellowships. An informal survey was 
conducted of CCDP members. Of the 11 departments who responded, 7 reported not having problems with 
eligibility of students, but 4 did. The distinction between these two sets of programs clearly seems to be that 
programs with a formal distinction between master’s and doctoral program requirements, and a formal 
application and transfer between degree levels, do not have problems with SSHRC. One program wrote and 
said that the SSHRC reviewed their program and in the end agreed that students were eligible for both 
masters and doctoral fellowships, as they did not find any “evidence of accumulation of credits from the 
master’s to the doctoral level.” 

The CCDP will hold its next meeting in concert with the CPA conference in Halifax in June, 2008. It has 
decided to move the date and time, though, to be a dinner meeting on the Saturday evening (the past 
meetings were typically on the Sunday morning). We are in the process of inviting a speaker to the dinner on 
a theme of interest to CCDP members, which this year will be benchmarking for undergraduate curricula. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Keith Dobson, Ph.D. 

Executive Director of CCDP and CPA Board Member 

  

 

 


